Plymouth Development Corporation

Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday January 22, 2008

APPROVED MINUTES
Meeting called to order by Leighton Price at 5:00 p.m. 
Members present:  Patrice Hatcher, Leighton Price, Christine Pratt and William Hallisey.

Absent:  Jeff Fischer

Public Comment Time:  

1. Mr. Price states that the Board of Selectmen is intending to appoint two new members to the PDC tonight.  He will attend the meeting to see who is appointed.
2. Ric Cone announces that he is the liaison between Destination Plymouth and the PDC board.

Minutes from 12/4/07:  
1. 12/4/07:  A draft is presented to the board by Mr. Hallisey.  These minutes will not be voted on tonight, just reviewed.  Ms. Pratt suggests that in the future, people need to identify themselves for the record.

Financial Information:  No new financial information is presented.  
Ms. Pratt states that all records were picked up by the book keeping firm.  They will identify what they would like to see on a regular basis.  Ms. Pratt notes that although there is an invoice from the former book keeper for September’s reconciliation, one was not performed for that month.  Lisa Santos will handle it.  
1. Ms. Hatcher asks if the town has reimbursed the PDC for Glynn Electric.  Ms. Pratt will create an invoice.  She is waiting for Glynn Electric to cash the check.
2. Mr. Price asks if they’ve heard back from Rockland Trust regarding the $1,000.00 discrepancy.  Ms. Pratt says no, but that she is working to resolve it. 

3. Ms. Pratt also stated that Rockland Trust did not offer a commercial credit card last year but does now, and she has filled out an application for this.
4. Ms. Pratt also notes that the insurance company has not yet mailed a check for the damage to meters claim.

Examination and Analysis of Ticket Data for Several Years:   Ms. Pratt will be working on putting together a summarization of the reports she presented to the board.  Once the information is compiled, the board will walk through the information and discuss how to best proceed in developing a viable reporting system. The board examines and discusses all presented ticket reports, what the numbers indicate, possible methods for tightening up collections and how to best manage reporting.  

1.  Mr. Cone asks if this information will be made available to the public.

Mr. Price responds yes but there is a need to find a way to capture reports to file.  He suggests that it may be necessary for Mr. Ruggiero to purchase a scanner for this purpose.

Ms. Hatcher makes a motion to purchase a scanner so documents can be made available to the public.  Mr. Hallisey seconds the motion and Ms. Pratt moves to open it for discussion.

Ms. Pratt suggests that software on the Clancy citation processing computer may be outdated.  She suggests that Mr. Ruggerio check and see what software he might need to make his job easier.  

Ms. Hatcher rescinds her motion until Mr. Ruggerio can check into this and the board decides to table this discussion for another week.
Freedom of Information Request for 2006 and 2007 Data Only:   Citation and appeals information is being summarized in a draft reply to the request.  It is difficult to provide accurate information regarding appeals because of deficiencies in how the appeals process was set up in the first place.  A new process addressing this issue is currently being defined, and a portion of the new tracking system is explained to the board by Mr. Price.    
Ticket Handling Procedures, Appeals, and Collections of Fees and Fines:  When the appeals process is finalized, it, along with all revised parking information, will be available on the website.  
Park Plymouth Operations:  Mr. Ruggerio presents forms that are being used for permit regulations.  He and the board are still working on publicizing the permits in the manner agreed upon in a previous meeting, but permit sales are going well.  He has also made progress with the RMV and will continue to be aggressive in working with them to define methods for collecting on unpaid tickets.  
Some errors in the brochure need to be addressed: 
Ms. Pratt makes a motion to accept the new phrasing and create labels so the brochures will read: “Parking for the public is available in the locations listed below and is enforced as posted on signs and at meters and in lots”.  Mr. Hallisey seconds the motion and it is opened for further discussion.
Mr. Price points out other errors on the brochure and wonders if they should wait until the next print round before making the fix because of cost.  The board decides to print corrected brochures when they run out of current stock.  
Motion to accept the new phrasing is put back on the table, with Ms. Hatcher requesting an amendment that Ms. Pratt works with Mr. Ruggerio to find a reasonable label cost.  The board votes and the motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Ruggiero stated that he has made progress with the RMV and will continue to be aggressive in working with them to define methods for collecting on unpaid tickets.  

Wording for Extended Parking in the Downtown:  Mr. Price asks for board input regarding either free parking on Sundays and Holidays, or throughout the winter months.  It is decided that public input is needed and should be tabled until next week.  Ms. Hatcher suggested this topic wait until the new members are here and have had a chance to catch up.   
Ms. Pratt suggests we table the discussion until next week or shortly thereafter, when two newly appointed board members and community members can offer input, and issues regarding clear signage can be addressed.    No formal vote will be taken until that time.
Name of the Corporation:   Alternatives need to be discussed and passed along to the Attorney ASAP, so he can register the corporation with the state.   The board will continue to think on this matter and report to Mr. Price.
A Question Regarding Permit Rules and Regulations:  The board discusses whether it is legal to tell permit holders that under no circumstances can they park on Court and Main Streets or in any free time zoned areas.  The board considers consulting with the Attorney on this issue.  A question about converting some loading zones into 15 minute parking zones came up. 
Ms. Pratt makes a motion to forego consulting with the Attorney, that permit holders have the ability to park in time zone restricted areas, provided they are lawful with the parking rules.  Ms. Hatcher seconds the motion.  The board votes and the motion passed unanimously.

Ms. Pratt makes a motion to defer all other agenda topics until next week, so the board can discuss the distribution of Park Plymouth bonuses.  Ms. Hatcher seconds the motion and the board votes.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Park Plymouth Bonuses:  The former board allocated $5,000.00 for Park Plymouth bonuses, without any guidelines or performance measuring tools in place.  The board discusses how to proceed with establishing protocol and fair distribution of funds amongst the workers.
Ms. Hatcher makes a motion to allocate $2,000.00 for Mr. Ruggerio, $1,500.00 for Jared and $750 each going to the two remaining staff.  Ms. Pratt seconds the motion and the board votes.  The motion passed unanimously.
Ms. Hatcher makes a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:08 p.m.  Ms. Pratt seconds. The motion passed unanimously.
Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday January 29, 2008 at 5pm.
Respectfully submitted by Mr. William Hallisey

Signed ______________________________
Date: ___________________



William Hallisey

Approved Final Draft 
